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Regulating alcohol
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THE Department of Trade and Industry (DTI)
will soon issue new alcohol regulations for
public comment, which will start the process
of implementing uniform regulations across the
country.

This emerged during a panel discussion on the
national liquor norms and standards hosted by
Soul City Institute for Health and Development
Communication.

The National Liquor Norms and Standards
2014, which was gazetted by Minister of Trade
and Industry, Rob Davies in February last year,
are set to be promulgated shortly.

Chief director at the department’s National
Liquor Authority, Prea Ramdhuny said the
purpose of the norms and standards was to
harmonise the successful implementation and
enforcement of liquor laws. At present, each of
the provinces had its own legislation in addition
to a national one.

The country had an estimated 86 000 licensees
with about 500 inspectors trained to monitor
compliance with liquor licence requirements.

Ramdhuny said effective enforcement of
legislation at both provincial and national level
was critical.

President of the South African Leisure Tourism
and Hospitality Association, Churchill Mrasi
madea pleatothe DTl to involve the association's
members in enforcing the legislation, effectively
proposing a peer monitoring system; while
law enforcement will keep a beady eye on
transgressors.

Section Head of National Liquor Control at
the South African Police Services, Brigadier Elias
Mahlabane said the police were determined
to enforce liquor regulations. “If you are
illegal, we will close you down," he said.
"You'll be surprised to find out that even
though we are enforcing, illegal trading is

blossoming.”
In response to Soul City’s senior advocacy
manager, Savera  Kalideen’s ~ comment

that 7 percent of the disease burden of the
country was as a result of alcohol abuse,
Cleo Bodibe-Lushaba of the Gauteng Liquor
Board said, “Starting this financial year
2015/16, the intention is to use the one percent
revenue to increase the number of rehab
centres.”

Do you think that the new liquor norms

and standards will create a safer drinking
environment? Tweet us with your comments on
@RK_Gazette

A panel discussion on liquor norms and standards was held on 20 May.



